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Dear Mr Curtis 1@

N
Thank you for your letter of 20 September 25@4 requesting answers to the two
questions on notice from the public hearing of the Senate Select Committee in
Darwin on 24 August 2004, Following your recent advice that the Inquiry is
proceeding, | am pleased to be able to respond to both questions.

With respect to the first question on the proportion of administrative charges in
health funding, it should be noted that, in the past, the treatment of administrative
charges for special purpose grants has been a source of some confusion.

As the Committee would be aware, the administration of special purpose grants
imposes a real cost on the Northern Territory Government, which the Government
seeks to recoup, where appropriate, from the funding source. However, in practice
each program is negotiated separately, resulting in different outcomes with respect
to the administrative costs that can be charged against the program.

In general, administrative charges only apply to the salary component of the special
purpose payment, the proportion of which varies depending on the agreement. In
some cases it would also be appropriate to allow for the recognition of other costs.
such as property management. However, in practice the majority of the
administrative costs flowing from health related special purpose payments are met
by central and service agencies within the Northern Territory Government, such as
the Department of Corporate and information Services.

While it is not possible to provide a simple answer to the proportion of
administrative charges in special purpose health funding, it is reasonable to say
that the amounts charged are significantly less than the actual cost of administering
the grant.

With respect todhe second question on notice, | am enclosing a copy of Dr Taylor's
monograph ag raquested. Further copies are available from the ANU Press.
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Executive Director
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